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Email: victorian.ds@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 

CALENDAR EVENTS 
Dear Parents, 

 

Assistant Principal  

I would like to welcome Ms Marg Tope to VCD as the Acting Assistant 
Principal for the remainder of the year.  Marg is an experienced Teacher of 
the Deaf and for the last few years has been the Assistant Principal 
leading the Deaf Facility in Bendigo.  Marg will commence on Thursday 
16th August.   

 

Parent Survey  

Thank to those parents who completed the parent survey.  This 
information is used by the school and the Department of Education to 
gauge how the school is progressing against specific criteria.  The survey 
has been developed by the Department of Education.  When we receive 
the results from the survey we discuss them at school council.  If you 
received a letter in the post with the details and have not yet completed 
the survey please do so by the 26th August.   

 

Cyber Bullying Presentation 

On Monday 20th August at 9.15 am there will be a cyber bullying 
presentation by Dianne Bloom a community police officer.  A parent of the 
school introduced Dianne to us wanting to highlight the need to inform our 
students about the risks and appropriate behaviours that are needed for 
safe online communication and use.  The presentation has been 
developed by the Australian Government and will last about an hour.   

 

Senior Students  

For students who are in Year 11 and 12 in 2019 parents will be contacted 
in the coming weeks to meet individually with their studentôs teacher to 
discuss the program for 2019.  This will involve discussion about the 
educational program, VET choice and work experience placement if 
appropriate.  There will be three VET programs offered at school and for 
some students they undertake a VET program either at another school or 
TAFE.  The three programs offered at VCD will be Hospitality, Information 
Technology and Bike Maintenance.   

 

Expression Australia  

Parents should be aware that VicDeaf has changed its name to 
Expression Australia.  They still have the same services and are operating 
under the names of Expression Audiology, Expression employment, 
Expression Access, Expression Learning and Expression deaf.   

 

Angelique den Brinker  
Principal  

Monday 20th August  

SY and MY 3,4  & 5 

Activity Day 

Hawthorn Bowling Club  

Tuesday 21-Friday 24 
August  

Senior Primary Camp  

Mansfield  

Thursday 23rd August  

Secondary School Deaf 
Sport Day  

MSAC - South Melbourne 

Sunday 26th August  

Department of Education 

 Parent Survey closes  

Tuesday 28th August 

Middle Years - all classes  

Excursion to Scienceworks  

Primary Students  
Horse Riding  

Thursday 30th August 

Middle Years 4  

Excursion to CBD 

 

SRC Football Colors Day  

MY and SY students  

Thursday 6th September  

NGV Excursion  

MY and SY students 

am  

CBD Excursion 

MY 4ï am  

Our School Values 

LEARNING  

RESILIENCE  

RESPECT 

RESPONSIBILITY  

PRIDE 
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Student Event Information 
The S.R.C has organised a Fun Footy Day! 
It will be on Thursday 30th August. 

 
Please wear your football colours and bring a gold coin donation. 

The donation will go to Josh to help with his treatment. 
 

Periods 5 and 6 we will have a whole school football match.  
The primary students will join us in period 6. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Reminder to all students attending Deaf Sports Day on Thursday 23rd August.  
Please remember to bring a water bottle and a topped up Myki card. 
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Senior Primary News 
Castles and Knights: Senior Primary  

 

In the Senior Primary are we are studying castles and knights. Students have designed and 
planned a 3D model of a castle. They visited the Recycling Centre to gather materials and are in 
the process of constructing some amazing models!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ICT: Chess and Minecraft  

 

As part of our topic we are also learning how to play chess. Using an online program 
www.chesskid.com , students have been challenging each other and other students to a match. 
Have a go at home :)  Students have also been creating castles and worlds of knights in Mine-
craft. 
 
 

http://www.chesskid.com


 4 

Senior Year News 
Senior Years 2 have been very busy this term as they make progress toward achieving their 
VCAL goals. This term our major focus in Literacy is the film The Sapphires, helping students to 
learn about and discuss topics including the Vietnam War, Indigenous Australian culture and hu-
man rights. It has been excellent to see the students engaged and working hard on this unit.  

 

Students have also been out and about Some of the highlights have included a student-led scav-
enger hunt around the Prahran area, Wellbeing Day, a visit to RMIT to learn about transitioning 
to further study and Auslan development workshops with James Blyth. Here is what some of the 
students have had to say about their experiences: 

 

ñ24th July 2018 we visited RMIT university. All SY2 students and teachers went to RMIT by tram. 
Cody explained about the RMIT and she talked about available courses for us... We learned 
about RMIT by completing the city campus challengeé It was a memorable day.ò - Januda 

 

ñToday, on August 2, 2018, the senior years had a special visit by James Blyth and engaged in a 
workshop operated by himé The primary objective of this workshop was to gain a better under-
standing of how location is paramount to Auslan and how we should interpret the signs given.ò ï 
Phoenix 

 

ñThis morning James Blyth taught us about crossover (transposition). We did a lot of map draw-
ing where you watch a story and then draw where the action is positioned on the paper. We also 
did a mirror game - it's like where you have two people standing face to face and basically act 
like when you get up in the morning and the other person has to copy you doing your thing.ò ï 
Jesiah 

 

Donôt forget that you can see what students are up to by connecting with your studentôs SeeSaw 
digital portfolio. 
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Auslan Incursion 
 
VCD students were treated to a fabulous Auslan incursion, hosted by James Blythôs business, 
Auslan Consultancy. The focus for two weeks was on spatial signs and transposition. 

 

Recent Auslan assessments have shown that spatial signs and transposition is a weakness for 
students across the school. As students have less exposure to strong Auslan models in the com-
munity, they tend to follow the more linear grammatical structure of English. They include this in-
to their signing and it becomes less visual.  

 

James focused on some fantastic activities making students aware of how they describe spaces 
and locations. Things such as describing where a plane is flying to, narrating a story from the 
viewer and observerôs perspective, where objects are located and how to read spatial signs ac-
curately were on the studentsô list of things to learn.  

 

It was a fantastic experience for all students in Primary and Secondary, lots of laughs, some frus-
tration as we tried to get our óspatial brainsô into action and very educational.  

 

Thanks to James and Auslan Consultancy for a fantastic incursion. We are looking forward to 
another one in the near future!  
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Community News and Events 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Community Conversations from 20

th
 ï 24

th
 August 2018 for families in the Western  

Suburbs of Melbourne 
 
These sessions will provide an opportunity for people with disability, their families and 
carers to have a short one on one conversation with someone from the NDIS and the local 
partners in the area, Brotherhood of St Laurence about the NDIS and how to best prepare 
for an NDIS planning conversation. They are intended to provide an alternative way of 
sharing information with people who may not wish to attend the larger óGetting Plan 
Readyô community information session.  NDIS and Brotherhood of St Laurence staff will 
be available at the below locations and times during August.  These sessions are infor-
mal, you are not required to register to attend these sessions, but should be prepared for 
possible short wait times during busy periods. 
 
 

 

 

Taylors Lakes ï Monday 20
th
 August from 10am ï 2pm  

Watergardens Shopping Centre, 399 Melton Highway Taylors Lakes, 3038 

 

Sunshine ï Tuesday 21
st
 August from 10am ï 12pm 

Duke Street Community House, 27 Duke Street Sunshine, 3020 

 

Tarneit - Wednesday 22
nd
 August from 2pm ï 6pm 

Julia Gillard Library, 150 Sunset Views Boulevard, Tarneit, 3029 

 

Werribee ï Thursday 23
rd
 August from 2pm ï 6pm 

Wyndham Library Service- Plaza Library, Pacific Werribee Shopping Centre, Level 1, Shop 
MM1,  Derrimut Road, Werribee, 3030 

 

 

 

For further queries please contact: vicwestengagement@ndis.gov.au 
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Community News and Events 
 

 

 
 

 

 

The Boy From Oz  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday 26th August / 3:00 PM 
State Theatre, Arts Centre Melbourne 

Interpreters: Karen Clare & Sarah Bennett 
Language Consultant: Marnie Kerridge 

 

 

This is the dazzling, funny and moving story of the legendary Australian entertainer 
Peter Allen. From a humble start, Peter was singing in country pubs at age 11. He 
survived family tragedy, to become a teenage TV star. Discovered by Judy Garland, 
he married her daughter Liza Minnelli and went on to achieve international stardom 

as a performer and song writer.  

https://auslanstageleft.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=619c6909582a79e692b3836d0&id=fce460ef67&e=23a3217056
https://auslanstageleft.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=619c6909582a79e692b3836d0&id=5e3d3fbe16&e=23a3217056
https://auslanstageleft.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=619c6909582a79e692b3836d0&id=fce460ef67&e=23a3217056

